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I am writing today to oppose SB 243.  

 

 If passesed, this bill would: 

    Impose a mandatory 72-hour waiting period — even after a background check is 

cleared, and regardless if the purchaser already owns another firearm.  

    Ban a wide range of firearm accessories using vague and sweeping definitions, 

    Raise the minimum age for legal firearm ownership to 21, even for adults who 

vote, serve in the military, and live independently, and 

    Expand gun-free zones to include not just public buildings, but also the adjacent 

grounds — an undefined term that could include sidewalks, parking lots, or public 

spaces nearby. 

 

It also gives local governments, school boards, and public agencies the power to ban 

Concealed Handgun License (CHL) holders from carrying on their property — 

creating a confusing patchwork of rules where carrying legally in one area could 

make you a felon in another. We all want safer communities, but SB 243 misses the 

mark. It creates legal traps for people who follow the law while doing little to address 

the actual drivers of gun violence — poverty, lack of mental health support, and gang 

violence.  


